
SADDLE CHATTER                                                      VOLUME 18, ISSUE 7                                                                                    1 

 

VOLUME 18, ISSUE 7 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE: 
CALENDAR 1 

NEW MEMBERS, GATE 
CODE, SORTING INFO, 
AND FRIENDS OF THE 
EQUESTRAIN SKILLS PARK 

2 

MAY BOARD MTG 
MINUTES 3 

Barrel Racing and GMF 

Bronc Day Parade 4 

Sponsors 5 

JUNE & JULY 2018 
UPSC BOARD AND  

CONTACT INFO 

 

Shane Boyington—President 

719-287-0048 

Deb Reuter—Treasurer 

408-515-4713 

Barbara Gardiner—Secretary 

720-570-6361 

Directors 

Merry Jo Larsen 719-687-9688 

Randy Sharb     719-351-1927 

John Dill      719-502-9834 

John Bradley     719-494-1512 

JW Campbell     719-306-4058 

Chuck Mahoney    719-660-9575 

Monique Ekker    719-235-7473   

Phil Boyes    719– 659-9616 

If you do not know yet the saddle club is building a new 
website!  The board of directors is asking for any pictures you 
all may have to add to the new webpage.  This new page will 
be owned by the club and controlled by the club once 
completed.  To submit pictures or for more information, talk 
to John Bradley.  His email address is 
jabradley92@gmail.com, you can also contact any board of 
director to submit your pictures.  Thank you and see you 

Ute Pass Saddle Club 

Monthly Calendar Preview 

August 2018 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 

Monthly 
Board 

Meeting 

3 4 
America’s 

Mtn. Barrel 
Race 

5 

 

6 7 
 

8 9 10 11 
Friends of 
Skills Park 
Work Day 

12 
America’s 

Mtn. Barrel 
Race 

13 14 
 

15 16 17 
NBHA 

Barrel Race 
7:00pm 

18 

19 

 

20 21 22 23 24 
 

25 
NBHA  

Barrel Race 
11:00am and 

4:00pm 

26 
 

27 28 31  29 30 

Next General Membership Meeting 

TO BE DETERMINED 
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The gate code has been changed and will no longer be published 
in the monthly newsletters.  The code will be contained in the 
monthly email that you receive when you get your newsletters.  
If you have paid to have your newsletter delivered through the 
mail, you may call a board member to get the arena grounds 

gate code: 720-570-6361 

 

 

 

 

 
Michael Ekker        Marc Ekker 

Lucas LeBold      
Martha and Alfred Hagedorn 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 11th 
Come join us with gloves in hand 

for a couple hours during our next 
volunteer work day! 

Starts at 9:00am 

SO
RT

IN
G 

AN
YO

NE
?!
?!
 

If interested: 

Contact  

Chuck Mahoney 

719-660-9575 

 

July 28th and  
several weekends 

in August too! 



SADDLE CHATTER                                                      VOLUME 18, ISSUE 7                                                                                    3 

 

 

Ute Pass Saddle Club Meeting Minutes 

05/03/2018 

Woodland Park, CO 

 

Roll Call:  Shane Boyington, President; Deb Reuter, Treasurer; Barb Gardiner, Secretary; Board of 
Directors: John Dill, John Bradley, Merry Jo Larsen, JW Campbell, Randy Sharb, Phil Boyes, Chuck 
Mahoney, and Monique Ekker. 

Correspondence: None 

Motion to accept minutes of 04/05/2018, JW Campbell made a motion to accept and 2nd by Chuck 
Mahoney 

Prayer was given by Dale at the start of the meeting.  Shane Boyington appointed Dick Gysin as Ser-
geant of Arms.   

New Membership: None 

Treasurer Report: Deb Reuter gave a report on outstanding bills for the month and motion to pay 
by John Dill and 2nd by JW Campbell 

Old Business: JW Campbell made a motion to table new membership at this time, 2nd by John 
Dill, all in favor but 1 “no.”  JW Campbell talked about possible work day at the arena for upcoming 
gymkhanas later in the summer.   

New Business: Merry Jo Larsen made a motion about bringing the bucking chutes to the arena for 
the rodeo, Deb Reuter 2nd, all in favor.  Merry Jo Larsen asked if the club would be a sponsor for 
$1500.00 for the rodeo, Randy Sharb 2nd, the motion was denied by a vote: 2 “yes” and 7 “no.”  
Merry Jo Larsen stated she will get with John Bradley about the contract for the rodeo within the 
next few days.  Several members asked that everything be put on hold until the lawsuit is done and 
after that, they can move forward.  General membership meeting will be starting at 7:00pm on 
05/22/2018 with no potluck, just dessert.  John Bradley made a motion for the 4H project to move 
forward,, 2nd by Deb Reuter, all in favor  Chuck Mahoney gave an update on the lawsuit.   

Motion to Adjourn: by John Dill, 2nd by Deb Reuter 

 

Submitted by 

Barbara Gardiner 

UPSC Secretary 
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Saturday, July 28th 
GMF Annual Bronc Festival Parade 

Contact Barbara Gardiner: 
720-570-6361 
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PO Box 9005 
Woodland Park, CO 80866 

Phone: 720-570-6361 
www.utepasssaddleclub.org 

“ROPI NG  OUR  PAST  AND  

RI DI NG  I NT O  OUR  FUT UR E”  

https://www.concisechiro.com/

